

# **UPDATE 4/3/2020**

## Neighbors:

Thank you all for your patience. We have decided to keep the Brassie as well as golf and tennis operations open in consultation with ACSA and a review of current advisories.

I know you have heard this before but it bears repeating: please keep your social distancing, no groups of 10 or more, and use good judgement when using our amenities.

Below is a reminder of the actions AGI has taken to ensure we can provide a safe environment for our members, guests and staff. Our staff is not allowed to report to work if they feel ill or have any symptoms. Please do not use our amenities if you feel ill. We continue to monitor best practices. Many of these items we have communicated before, some are new, please review.

### **Brassie Grille**

The Brassie is open for take-out 4:00 to 8:00 daily

· Call 15 - 20 minutes in advance to order (321) 327-3409.

· Please be patient with our staff, they often receive many orders around the same time.

· Do not congregate either inside or outside the Brassie.

- · We have a somewhat limited menu and publish daily specials.
- You may order food, beverages, mixed drinks, beer and wine to go.

Please be generous with your gratuity.
Thank you for your patronage.

· Golf is open to members and paid play.

· All events and tournaments have been canceled until further notice.

Only 4 people are allowed in the golf pro shop at a time.

If you want something from the cooler or a snack, ask the staff.

· Walking in the mornings is now allowed for non-members.

We ask that you use individual carts unless you choose to pair up with a household member.

· Please load your own clubs on carts.

- We sanitize our carts between each use.
  A piece of PVC has been placed in the holes for easy ball retrieval. Please do not touch or pull the flagsticks, leave them in the hole.
- · Rakes have been removed from course. Please try to smooth your foot prints as best you can. Mike's team will rake the traps in the morning.
- Water dispensers have been removed, there is no water on the course, so bring your own.

· Sand shovels have been removed, use your club to fill divots if possible.

- · Ball washers have been covered.
- · Course bathrooms are open, we attempt to sanitize them frequently, their use is your choice.

# **Practice Area**

· Pins on putting green have been removed.

· Practice balls in the putting, chipping, and the warm up cage areas have been removed. If you wish to use the cages or putting green area, we ask you use your own balls.

### **Tennis**

· Tennis is only open to current tennis members.

· All organized league play, clinics, team practice and events are suspended until further notice.

Lessons will be limited to members only.

- · There is no sign-in in the pro shop required. Please go directly to your reserved court.
- · We will only allow 2 people in the pro shop at one time. Please keep social distancing in the pro shop.
- Pro shop hours are Monday Friday 8AM 12PM, Saturday Sunday 8 10AM
- The ice machine and water fountain are not available, bring your own water.

If you want something from the cooler, please ask the staff.

- Do not sweep or clean the lines, Billy and the staff will do maintenance as time permits.
- · We recommend players use a new can of balls. It is recommended that each player provides their own new can and attempt to use their balls when possible. The Tennis pro shop has balls for \$5/can.

All seating has been removed from the Brassie patio, tennis patio and the beach club deck.

Thanks you for your support and patronage.

Kindest regards,

Dick Aschman President, AGI